
Appendix K-1  

Report of the Administrative Commission 
For Nueva Esperanza Presbyterian Church 

To the Presbytery of St. Augustine 
February 6, 2021 

At the October 2020 Presbytery meeting, the Presbytery voted to allow the Nueva Esperanza 
church to be closed. In the months since that vote the AC has completed the following: 

 The congregation suspended church services
 Personal property was donated to Kirkwood Presbyterian Church
 Three members joined Kirkwood by letter of transfer
 Remaining members were placed on a temporary roll of the presbytery
 Insurance was cancelled at the end of January
 Majority of the church funds were move to a restricted account at Kirkwood Presbyterian

to be used for Spanish ministries (A small group of Nueva Esperanza members have
joined Kirkwood and plan to be the ministry team, of the church, to the Spanish
community in the area. The restricted account will be under the control of the session in
conversation with those involved in and affected by that ministry.)

 Steps to dissolve the corporation have begun

The following yet to be completed: 
 Dissolve the corporation and determine the effective date of dissolution
 Provide registers, session books, and other important records to the presbytery office
 Send remaining bank funds to Kirkwood restricted fund
 Close the bank account after all checks have cleared
 Dissolve the AC

The AC requests that the presbytery allow the Coordinating Council to act as a commission to 
take action confirming the date of the dissolution of the AC after the completion of the final task. 

Respectfully, 
Mary L. Brown, Larry Green, and Cathy Sanders 




